Hon Jenny Salesa

MP for Manukau East
Minister for Building and Construction Associate Minister of Health

Minister for Ethnic Communities Associate Minister of Education
Associate Minister of Housing and Urban Development

Mr Paul Gee 05 APR 2018

gspservices@xtra.co.nz

Dear Mr Gee

Thank you for your email of 26 October 2017 regarding issues you have had with the
Plumbers Board.

| acknowledge the difficulty this situation has caused for you. However, as a Minister of the
Crown, it would be inappropriate for me to intervene in this matter. | understand that you have
been in discussions with my officials at the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment
(the Ministry) regarding this matter. | have forwarded your correspondence and a copy of my
response to the Ministry for their reference.

I note that you have also raised concerns about the regulation of gasfitting work under gas
regulations. While | have responsibilities for the occupational regulation of gasfitters, the
regulation of gasfitting work is the responsibility of Hon lain Lees-Galloway, Minister for
Workplace Relations and Safety. | have forwarded a copy of your letter and my response to
Minister Lees-Galloway.

Thank you for taking the time to write to me.

Yours sincerely

O
Hon Jenny Salesa\
Minister for Building-and Construction
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